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A HUGE success in Kitchener!





The picket lines opened at 6:30 am.  There was an RV parked at one entrance of the parking lot and a red car parked blocking the other entrance.  The first person to arrive was the Area Director.  There were seven members on the sidewalk, behind the car, shaking their head 'no.'  The second person into work was the Corporate Services Manager.  Again, the line shook their head 'no.'.  The managers drove on.   The managers made it in:  their access was obtained by some other means.





There was support from some members from CAW and from the Steelworkers.    KW Record and CTV were out.





Designates showed up and were informed that the line had voted to keep them out for the day.  The managers were very confused.  At first, they didn't know what to do.    The police showed up around 10:00a.m. to help negotiate getting the designate members across.  Unfortunately the designated had gone to the closest telephone to call to make arrangements for a safe crossing.  The police left.  Shortly after, the designates returned.





The union line voted to not let ANYONE cross the line for the day, except the clients.  Managers inside would have to serve them.  One of the managers sat at the front desk for the day letting the public know there were no services today, but that the forms were on the shelves.





The director then came to the line around 10:30 am and said he wasn't going to cross the line and the police had already gone.  He told the designates to report back to work at 1:30 pm.





At that time I knew I only had a skeletal staff of six scheduled for the 12 noon to 4:00 pm shift.  I asked the members if they could leave at 10:30 am and be back at 1:15 to hold up the line again.  Many were in agreement.





About 30 non-designates returned to the line at 1:15 pm to take the position that the members would only cross with a police escort or by letting one designated cross every fifteen minutes.  The police were called again.  As I was speaking with the police officer to negotiated a reasonable amount of time to let the members cross, the area director came out and said that due to the time of day, he was going to send the designates home.  All 22 didn't cross!  They were sent home at 3:05 pm!





The line showed true solidarity!  The member kept thanking me for doing such a great job and I said to them, I couldn't have done it without them!  





Our message was well received by the Kitchener management.


